

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

March 21, 2024

CONTACT: Lindsay Kavanaugh/Anissa Caldwell Washington

info@alaskademocrats.org

(907) 258-3050

Democratic National Committee Approves Amended Delegate Selection Plan

Party prepares for April 13th State House District Meetings

ANCHORAGE: Today the Democratic National Committee approved the modified Delegate Selection Plan submitted by the Alaska Democratic Party on February 22, 2024. The modification provided for inclusivity in determining Alaska Democrats' presidential preference and made necessary changes after only two presidential candidates met ADP's ballot access requirements: Minnesota Congressman Dean Phillips and incumbent President Joe Biden. Phillips formally suspended his presidential campaign earlier this month.

Under the modified plan, on April 13, 2024, in-person and virtual attendees at the State House District Organizational Meetings will take a voice vote on the only remaining candidate on the ballot, President Joe Biden. Other business will also be conducted, such as the election of district Party officers and election of delegates to the State Convention in Juneau, Alaska, on May 18th.

Additionally, on the heels of the Alaska State Legislature failing to override Governor Dunleavy's veto of desperately needed funding for public schools by one vote, Party leaders are strongly encouraging Democrats and like-minded individuals to attend on April 13th and start organizing for the election in 2024.

"It's never too early to organize and support candidates running against vulnerable Republicans who failed to stand up for Alaska's youth, like Rep. Tom McKay, and to acknowledge the Democratic elected officials that have been unwavering in their commitment to Alaska's future," said Executive Director Lindsay Kavanaugh.

Interested Alaskans can find more information at this link.